

King Henry VIII School

Old Hereford Road, Abergavenny NP7 6EP Tel: 01873 735373

Website: www.kinghenryviiischool.co.uk Email: info@khs.schoolsedu.org.uk

8 October 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian,

This week we have seen in increase in the number of Covid-19 cases across our school and local community therefore following advice from Trace Track Protect it has been agreed that as from **Monday 11**th **October:**

- √ face coverings are to re-introduced and recommended in all communal areas.
- ✓ whole school assemblies will take place virtually.

We ask that all parents/guardians continue to remain vigilant to the **three cardinal symptoms of COVID-19 – new persistent cough, fever and/or loss of taste or smell** – students should **not attend the school** but should self-isolate, arrange a PCR test and notify the school of this. We are asking all families to take a cautious approach.

It is likely that we shall continue to make changes to our operations based on school and local community rates of infection and thank you in anticipation of your support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs E Lewis Mr M Stockham
Executive Headteacher Head of School

Executive Headteacher: Mrs E Lewis

Head of School: Mr M Stockham